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FACT SHEET
WORKERS’ COMPENSATION “CARVE OUT” PROGRAM 

FOR PUBLIC TRANSIT OPERATORS AND PUBLIC TRANSIT EMPLOYEES

ISSUE

Workers’ compensation expenses have steadily escalated in California, driving up costs to operate public transit systems and burdening the public with higher transportation costs.  MTA annually spends in excess of $40 million on its workers’ compensation program.  Much of those costs are due to delays associated with resolution of claims.  There are approximately 3,200 cases involving MTA employees awaiting resolution through the present workers’ compensation  system.  An alternative process could expedite these claims and reduce costs.   

BACKGROUND

Currently, California law permits the construction industry to collectively bargain an alternative dispute resolution system separate from the worker’s compensation system.  California Labor Code Section 3210.5 was added to statute in 1992.  This “carve out” permits private construction companies to collectively bargain with unions on procedures and mechanisms relating to worker’s compensation in order to address a myriad of issues and expedite claims. Other states with similar programs include Massachusetts, Hawaii, Florida and Oregon.  All indications are that in most cases these programs provide speedy resolutions to claims for employees and cost savings for employers.  A recent report indicated that the Bechtel Company has experienced a 40 percent reduction in overall workers’ compensation costs.  

PROVISIONS OF PROGRAM

Current California law provides that the private construction industry and its unions can reach agreement through the collective bargain process on any or all of the following:

· An alternative dispute resolution process involving an ombudsman and arbitration with the option of appealing the arbitration to the appeals board;

· An agreed list of medical providers for improved medical treatment;

· The development of a light duty, modified job or return to work program;

· An agreed to list of providers for vocational rehabilitation services; and,

· The formation of a joint labor/management safety committee.

LEGISLATIVE ACTION NEEDED

The MTA is proposing current statute be amended to provide that public transit operators and transit unions could establish, through collective bargaining agreements, a carve-out program.  Any or all of the above-noted provisions could be part of a final agreement.  This proposed amendment could potentially save millions of dollars throughout the state and expeditiously resolve workers’ claims.

MORE INFORMATION

If you need more information on this proposal, please contact Claudette A. Moody, MTA Director of Government Relations at (213) 922-2237.  
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